
THE TANY'S DELL NEWS 
Volume 19, Issue 10                                                  June 2016

The summer term is now 
drawing to a close – just 
one more newsletter 

before we start the summer break! 
However there are still lots of events and 
special days to look forward to, including 
our Family Summer Social, Tutor Group 
Day and our Year Six Leavers’ Evening, 
so a busy few weeks ahead! 

 

Sports Day 
 
 

Our KS1 and KS2 sports day went 
off well with all the children having a 

fantastic time! With team and individual 
games, the weather was amazing and even 
the parents joined in at the end in their very 
own race!   
 
 
 
 

Our Sports Trophy was awarded to the Yellow 
Team- Infants and to the Yellow team – 
Juniors. Our Anne Adams Sportsmanship 
Trophy was awarded to Coral 
Class - Infants and Indigo Class 
– Juniors. Congratulations to 
them and well done to everyone 
who took part.   
 
 

A great turnout as usual from 
our parents – fantastic! 

 
Children’s Committee 
 
 

To enhance their understanding 
of democracy, our Children’s 

Committee met up with school councils from 
Fawbert & Barnard’s and Harlowbury at the 
Civic Centre on Thursday. Representatives 
from Harlow Council organised an activity in 
which children had to plan for a new leisure 
activity to come to Harlow and consider its 
impact on the local area. Each school came up 
with excellent ideas. The children then went 
into Chambers for a debate and voted for 
the best idea.  They had the best time and 
they were truly amazing.  We have some 
future councillors and politicians in the making! 

Our School App 
Did you know that you can access 
all the current school information 
via our new school app!  
 
 
 

If you have a smartphone (Android or iPhone) 
you can download OurSchoolsApp from 
Google Play Android or the Apple Store for 
FREE. Access is also available on a tablet and 
iPad by following the same download process.  
 
This is a great tool for parents to help keep up 
to date with all the latest school events and 
information. You can even get reminders 
about events in our calendar the day 
before, so you will never miss 
anything again! Download 
OurSchoolsApp on your devices today!  
 

Summer Social 
This year’s annual 

Summer Social Event will 

be taking place this 

Friday, 1 July 5pm – 9.00pm. Our 

FOTD have worked really hard this 

year to bring lots of new fun filled 

activities for you and your family to 

enjoy - be sure to come along!  
 

 

 

Don’t forget that Friday will also 

be a non-uniform day in exchange 

for a jar filled with wrapped 

sweets for our Jarbola! 
 
 
 

We can’t wait to see you there! 
 

Date Changes 
 
 

 
 

Our Year 5 & 6 Summer Concert will be 

held on Friday 15 July. 

 

Our year 6 Leavers Evening will be held 

on Thursday 21st July 

 

More information will follow. 



Jewellery in PE 
Please remember that all jewellery is 
to be removed for PE lessons for 
health and safety reasons. Taping for 
any reason is not allowed. So please 
practice taking them out at home! 
 
If you are thinking of getting your 
child’s ears pierced this summer then 
we would recommend getting them 
done at the beginning of the 
holiday so they have time 
to heal before the start of 
the new school year.  
 
 

Parent Reading Mentors 
 

Thank you to all the 
parents who have been giving up 
their spare time to help with our 
reading mentor scheme this year. 
We truly value all the support 
given, our children have really 
benefited from all 
the extra reading 
time. 
 

 
Choir Events 
Our School Choir and Miss Middleton 
have been very busy this term preparing 
for two singing events.  
 
They recently supported our local church 
singing songs at the St Mary at Latton 
Church Fete. They have also performed in 
the Harlow Schools Music Festival at 
Mark Hall School. This is a huge event 
with lots of other primary schools taking 
part in in aid of ‘No Child Without’. 

 
Well done choir, all 
your hard work 
really paid off – you 
were outstanding! 

                                
 
 

 

Attendance for June 2016 
 
= 96.34% 
 
Well done everyone we have reached 
our target this month, let’s see if we 
can really reach for the stars and do 
even better after half term to get to our 
ultimate goal of 97%.  
 
The race is still on for this term’s 
attendance reward. The class who 
has the best attendance will win an 
attendance prize day out!  
 
Remember, you’ve got to be in to win. 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Dates for your Diary 
 

Summer Social: 1st July 

 

Celebration Evening: 12th July 

 

Pupils Meet New Teachers: 13th 

July 

 

End of Year Reports: 15th July 

 

Merit Assembly: 18th July –9am 

 

Tutor Group Day: 19th July  

 

Y6 Leavers’ Evening: 21th July 
 

Main School Last Day of Term: 

Friday 22nd July at 1.30pm. 
 

We return to school on  

Thursday 1st September   


